From Trust December 30, 1975 Mr. and Mrs. O. Wellington Stewart RFD #2, Elm Street Kingston, Ma. 02364 Dear Mr. and Mrs. Stewart: I have received word just this morning from Attorney Robert Shea that he has put on record your deed to the Plymouth County Wildlands Trust of your beautiful piece of woodland fronting on Elm Street and Sylvia Place Road. I remember so vividly my first walk about Trout Brook and Sawmill Pond and I am thrilled that this lovely property has come to the Plymouth County Wildlands Trust. I know that I speak for all of the Trustees and members of Plymouth County Wildlands Trust when I tell you that we are very grateful to you for your generosity. It is our first land acquisition in Kingston, one of the most significant and beautiful parcess of land we have yet acquired, and an exciting way to wind up our 1975 activities. All land in southeastern Massachusetts is under tremendous developmental pressure, and we treasure every area that can be assured as wild land for future generations. Many, many thanks to you both and to Reed and any other members of your family who helped in any way. At the next of the Plymouth County Wildlands Trustees, you will be formally elected as Life Members as is our custom upon receiving significant fifts of property, such as yours. Sincerely yours. Kathleen S. Anderson. President KSA: 11 cc: Mrs. Leona Asker